
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Education Theme Focus Group Meeting

St Peters Church Hall, Lyons Street

10th October 2005, 6:00 pm

Minutes

Present:  Stephen Cooke, Jane O’Brien, Ghassan Dhalai, Sarah Swann, Derek Moxam, Laura Bell, Julia Shergold, Beryl Peck, Rashida Hassanali, John Vincent, Tony Tingle, Will Kitchen, Andy Shallice, Royce Turner, Louise Haine, Di Lee, Ranjit Chakravorty, Zorha Choudhry
In Attendance: Jon Cowley & Roy Sinclair

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	The attendees introduced themselves to the group. John Vincent was selected to Chair until Zorha Choudhry arrived. 


	

	2.
	Apologies
	Apologies were received from: Mr Iqbal, Sonia Graham, Amanda Broughton-Brown, Ian Clifford, Tony Carter, Helen Rippon, Jayne Hawley, Steph Briddon, Aftab Ahmed, Lyn Nickson, Christina Hobson, Jackie Drayton, Prakash Ross, Anne-Marie Clark, Panni Loh, Abdi Yassin, Diane Hameed, Ismail Yussuf, Mohammed Issa, Rita Storr, Ahmed Gurnah, Irshad Akbar, Saida Rashid
	

	3.
	Minutes of meeting on 14th Sept 2005
	The minutes were agreed as true and accurate.
	

	4.
	Matters arising from these minutes 
	Item 4 from previous minutes - report regarding KS2 figures: Jon informed members that he and Abdi Yassin are still progressing this piece of work.


	

	5.
	Bookstart Project Report – Julia Shergold


	BNDfC funded project pays for a half-time worker to support the national “Bookstart” programme.  Bookstart provides a “book-bag” to all babies aged 7-10 months and again aged 2.  The project ensures personal contact and a rane of other activities aimed at getting parents and babies engaged with books.

Julia explained the ‘Bookstart Project’ to members. 

Project Benefits

· Improved vocabulary

· Encourages use of local library

· Events and Courses available

· A variety of courses have been run over the last 18 months, some of which are OCN accredited

Outreach is the most important part of her work as she has the opportunity to access all hard to reach parents in the area. 

‘Bookstart’ is due to expand and will include 2-3 yr olds and provide them with a more advanced pack containing a variety of learning tools i.e. learning books, pencils crayons, sharpeners etc. 

It’s not easy work to evaluate as the impact is long-term.  However in 99/2000 prior to a local Bookstart worker being appointed, there were children under 6 from 72 families recorded as using the library regularly, this figure has now increased significantly (172%) to 124 in 2003/4. 

Discussion points
Does the project use multi-language books?  Not up to now, but Julia is working on ways of supporting parents and children who are speakers of other languages.

There is an issue in the area of families who move through the area quite quickly.  Julia works with the nurseries and other agencies to keep track of who is in the area.
It is important to address family learning as those who are not used to having access to books tend to keep them as display items.

There are links with other related agencies - mainly ‘Sure Start’, however, there is scope for more linkages to be made with others

What assistance is given to those with learning difficulties? In the Bookstart packs that are used there is information for those experiencing problems, and a contact number is provided for assistance

Beryl Peck suggested that a possible assessment tool could be the nursery intake and children’s progression who have used Bookstart.  Julia responded that this has been done in other cities and is currently used in other areas of Sheffield. Bookstart could now do this as some children have now progressed to nurseries.  


	

	6.
	Sure Start 

	This item not discussed as the ‘Sure Start’ workers were not available to attend this meeting.
	

	7.
	Adult Education and Training Paper 


	Jon went through his report provided with this meetings paper. 

Jon highlighted the LSC Brokerage project, which provides an additional resource, working alongside IAG programme, BCLC & CEC’s, to identify 50 individuals who wish to take the journey from no qualifications to level 2 and the prospect of employment.
Q  Do applicants need residency in GB to access this programme.  R  Unfortunately yes they do

Vestry Hall
Could the Vestry Hall programme work with the local library as there isn’t a great deal of space in the library and it is very nearby? Jon said that this would be a very positive linkage and he would make sure that  the ‘Vestry Hall Working Group’ took it up.
Will the Vestry Hall be available to use free of charge or at a minimal cost? John stated that the Vestry will have to be self sufficient with the support of some subsidy from Sorby House.  But the current plans envisage that some bits will be available at less than cost-price for community usage. 

Jon will be proposing to the Strategy Group that we undertake a joint evaluation of adult education and training projects, to assess joint working, general progression, and overall impact. 

Basic Skills
Andy Shallice asked: 

· has any thought had been put into those in low paid employment or work strange hours and couldn’t we use the LSC for assistance

· Ethnicity of participants – white community also needs addressing

Tony: There is insufficient take up of Basic Skills literacy and numeracy provision and engagement of white people and others for whom English is their first language.  Recognised as a difficult issue which we are working on, currently using funds to re-run the Basic Skills Campaign. 
Jon: There is an issue of how do we engage with those who are working, this is a large gap that needs addressing.
Julia: 

· is there was a way to involve employers in this

· there are large numbers of white people who aren’t accessed – usually the young and those in protected accommodation for example but these are hard to  reach

John Vincent stated: BCAF Adult Working Group may be able to assist with this issue.
Jon raised the issue of the current “outcomes” for adult education and employment which are difficult to measure and need to be looked at.  Steve Cooke added: the MORI Poll may be able to provide some data. 

Jane O’Brien asked if we could hold a Fair for Education, Training etc.  Ghassan Dhalai (CLC) added: the CLC do this on a yearly basis as well as holding childcare events.
Royce Turner passed some information to the group regarding a new course aimed at ethnic minority women being run at the Burngreave Learning Academy on Burngreave Road starting in November.  This is funded by Jobcentre Plus.

	

	8.
	Theme Managers Report
	Jon went through his report with members and asked if there were any questions.
Vestry Hall: the youth need to be involved to avoid a bad response later. 
Childcare provision: Zorha stated that we need to keep pressure on to resolve the issues. Tony Tingle added that he is due to meet with the college to put on some training


	

	9.
	Times & Dates of 2005/6 meetings
	Jon informed the group that the next meeting will take place on 9th November 2005. 

A list of upcoming meetings until July 2006 was supplied with the papers for this meeting.


	

	10.
	A.O.B.
	Jon informed members that a decision had been made regarding the Full Service Districts – Ecclesfield/Parson Cross and Mosborough will be the pilot areas not Burngreave/Shiregreen. We are still unsure if Parkwood will become part of the Burngreave District.

	

	11.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	Wednesday 9th November, 6:00 pm St Peters Church
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